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Encouragements 

• The Emricks have returned to the field from Tbilisi and are moving forward with Frankie’s 
applica�on for residency. They s�ll await news on Ira’s U.S. green card applica�on, which is 
delaying a trip to the U.S. for a Special Assignment.  

• Travel to Russia remains open. Russia con�nues to push back and deny entry to poli�cally-
involved and/or liberal organiza�ons and groups. However, there has been public support from 
some federal and provincial governments to encourage immigra�on of people from western 
na�ons who hold conserva�ve values. 

• Ministry con�nues moving forward in Burya�a, Tuva, and Krasnoyarsk. For the most part, 
InterAct has been playing a background role of support and discipling local leaders.  

Challenges 

• Language study is always a challenge and the Costanzos are in the middle of it. Keeping their 
eyes on their call and, even more so, the Caller has been key to keeping them encouraged.  

Advances 

• Carrie Cur�s will be making a trip to Siberia March 3–April 5. This will be a huge step forward to 
have someone in the Mobiliza�on department who can take firsthand experience from the field 
to recruitment and communica�on with people inquiring.   

• An area that I am planning to advance in the coming year is to assess the current missions’ 
landscape in Siberia. Over the past two years, most organiza�ons have le� Russia. I would like to 
build rela�onships with some of these to see if there are opportuni�es to be a place for some 
interested in returning to partner with us. 

Concerns 

• The only slight concern I have is for the young families on the field. In response, I have been 
inten�onally involved in the lives of the Emricks and Costanzos, offering care, guidance, and 
resources as they deal with marriage and paren�ng in unique and stressful situa�ons.  

Succession Considera�ons 

• Succession on the Siberia Field is not as pressing an issue as some of the other areas of InterAct, 
and so most of my efforts have been in prayer and then rejoicing as we see God’s hand at work 
in moving the process forward.  


